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1st April 2020
Dear Parent/Carer,

Free School Meals

Well, here we are, day 8 of lock down!  Who would have ever thought it?  I really hope that you are all staying well and making the most of your time with your families.  

As a school we are still open, operating with a skeleton staff and providing childcare for our heroic key workers who are on the front line or those families who need us most.  Over the last week we have provided take out food parcels for those eligible to free school meals and provided home delivery to those most in need.

In the last twenty-four hours the Government has released information about its food voucher scheme, where children eligible for free school meals can benefit from a national voucher scheme whilst they stay at home. This delivers on the Government’s commitment to provide on-going support for the 1.3 million children that would receive benefits-related free school meals at their school. Schools can however continue to provide meals for collection or delivery where absolutely necessary.  This is what The Arches will continue to do as long as we have a functioning kitchen and staff to prepare the food parcels.
Food parcels, providing materials to make up lunches for one week, will be available for collection on TUESDAYS.  These are for children who are REGISTERED for free school meals (FSM).  This is different to the universal free school lunch that all FS2 and Key Stage One children receive.  You will know if your child is registered for FSM as you would have been in touch with the Local Authority and been through the registration process.
Details of Qualifying Benefits:

· Income support

· Job Seekers Allowance

· Pension Credit (must include Guarantee Credit)

· Employment &Support Allowance (income related)

· Child Tax credits with an annual taxable income under £16 190

· Universal Credit – provided you have an annual net earned income of no more than £7 400

You cannot get FSM if you are in receipt of Working Tax Credit, or receive an allowance for forstering a child or receive Universal Credit  with an annual net earned income of £7 400 +

If you think you are eligible for FSM but are not yet registered please contact CWaC Revenues and Benefits on 0300 123 7021.
In the meantime, we would never see a family in need go without so if you need anything please make sure you contact us and I will do whatever I can to help you.
Stay in and stay safe!

Michelle Ashfield

Headteacher
Saughall Road, Blacon, Chester CH1 5EZ.

Phone 01244 981744 Fax 01244 370277 Email head@thearches.cheshire.sch.uk   
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